
Barbara	Bowman	retirement	emails	
	
First	email:	
	
From:	Bauer,	Ursula	(CDC/ONDIEH/NCCDPHP)	
Sent:	Thursday,	June	30,	2016	4:41	PM	
To:	CDC	ONDIEH	NCCDPHP	DHDSP	*All	<NTBDLORGHCUCM@cdc.gov>	
Subject:	A	Message	on	Behalf	of	Dr.	Barbara	Bowman	
	
Dear	Heart	Disease	and	Stroke	Prevention	Colleagues,	
Below	please	see	a	personal	message	from	Dr.	Barbara	Bowman.	
	
Dear	Colleagues	
	
DHDSP	is	a	very	special	place,	contributing	strong	leadership	in	programs	and	science,	
remarkable	people,	and	the	amazing	Artery	Avengers	camaraderie.		It's	been	a	great	honor	to	
work	with	you	as	DHDSP	overcame	formidable	challenges	and	made	the	most	of	so	many	
opportunities.		Events	in	our	lives	remind	us	of	how	precious	and	fleeting	life	can	be,	and	I've	
experienced	several	over	the	past	year.		Late	last	month,	I	decided	that	it	was	time	for	me	to	
move	to	a	new	phase	in	my	life.		Today	is	my	last	day	at	CDC.		I	will	always	cherish	my	time	with	
you,	and	I'm	confident	that	the	future	of	DHDSP	is	incredibly	bright.		I	thank	you	for	your	
support	and	commitment	and	wish	you	all	the	best.	
	
Sincerely,	
Barbara	
	
Barbara	A.	Bowman,	Ph.D.	
	
Second	email:	
	
From:	Bauer,	Ursula	(CDC/ONDIEH/NCCDPHP)	
Sent:	Thursday,	June	30,	2016	4:46	PM	
To:	CDC	ONDIEH	NCCDPHP	*All	<NTBDLORGHCUC@cdc.gov>	
Cc:	Ikeda,	Robin	(CDC/ONDIEH/OD)	<rmi0@cdc.gov>;	Bonzo,	Sandra	E.	(CDC/ONDIEH/OD)	
<seb2@cdc.gov>	
Subject:	NCCDPHP	Leadership	Announcement	



	
Dear	Colleagues,	
	
I	am	very	sad	to	announce	that	Dr.	Barbara	Bowman	is	retiring,	effective	today,	from	her	
position	as	Director,	Division	for	Heart	Disease	and	Stroke	Prevention,	and	from	CDC.	
	
During	her	nearly	25	years	at	CDC,	Barbara	has	held	several	senior	leadership	positions	at	the	
National	Center	for	Chronic	Disease	Prevention	and	Health	Promotion,	including	Associate	
Director	for	Science,	Interim	Director	of	the	Division	of	Cancer	Prevention	and	Control,	
Associate	Director	for	Policy	Studies	in	the	Division	of	Diabetes	Translation,	and		Chief	of	the	
Chronic	Disease	Nutrition	Branch	in	the	Division	of	Nutrition	and	Physical	Activity.	She	also	
served	as	Acting	Chief	of	the	Nutritional	Biochemistry	Branch,	National	Center	for	
Environmental	Health.		Barbara	served	as	the	official	CDC	liaison	to	NIH	from	2003	to	2009.	
	
Barbara	has	served	with	distinction	and	has	been	a	strong,	innovative,	dedicated	and	
supportive	colleague.	She	will	be	greatly	missed	by	our	center	and	CDC.	
	
I	am	delighted	for	Barbara	that	she	is	entering	a	new	and	exciting	phase	of	her	life.	Retirement	
can	be	a	wonderful	reward	for	a	productive	and	accomplished	career.	Barbara	will	enjoy	her	
many	hobbies,	intellectual	pursuits,	travel,	family	and	friends.	Please	join	me	in	wishing	her	all	
the	best.	
	
Beginning	on	July	5th,	the	Acting	Director	for	the	Division	for	Heart	Disease	and	Stroke	
Prevention	will	be	Dr.	Cathleen	Walsh,	Associate	Director	for	Public	Health	Practice.	Please	give	
her	your	full	cooperation.	Dr.	Joseph	Bertulfo	will	be	the	acting	director	on	Friday,	July	1st.	
	
Thank	you,	
Ursula	
	
Ursula	E.	Bauer,	PhD,	MPH	
Director,	National	Center	for	Chronic	Disease	Prevention	and	Health	Promotion	
Centers	for	Disease	Control	and	Prevention	
	
ubauer@cdc.gov<mailto:ubauer@cdc.gov>	
(O)	770-488-5401	
(M)	404-312-4042	
	


